Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on Wednesday 25th November 2019 
at 7.30 pm in Scalford Village Hall
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Brian Dodd, Robert Thring. T Spencer, Robert Ingles
Apologies:  Cllr M Wright
In attendance: Borough Cllr E Holmes
Members of the Public: 4
Public Participation:

A question was raised regarding a taxi parking on yellow lines outside the school.
19/854
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interest:

None

19/855
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Chapel Room on Wednesday 9th October 2019:

It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting on the 
9th October 2019 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

19/856
Ongoing Matters:

Hawthorn Hedge recreational field:  
The hedge had been inspected with the intention of a quote for laying, however it was advised it was to sparse and more quicks needed planting Cllr Spencer offered to  assist with this.
Queens Close:
Cllr Holmes advised she had been told by a member Melton Borough Council that the plan previously prepared would cost 500k which they were not prepared to spend. It was therefore agreed to look at other ways of improving the situation Cllr Dodd volunteered to look into this.
Traffic Calming 17/00184/DIS – Eastwell Road:

Clerk had emailed MBC planning dept and advised that this work had not been implemented, to date no response had been received.
19/857
Planning:

New:
19/01240/LBC – Replacement of 2 windows – Old Rectory, 16 Church Street, Scalford, - no objections
19/858
Accounts -   Receipts & Payments October 2019
Receipts:

     HSBC – Interest



£   11.93

     Scalford Poors Charity


£ 250.00

     Allotment Rent



£ 372.00
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Accounts -   Receipts & Payments continued
Payments:

     B P 

C J Hill



£  410.25

     B P

Eon



£  397.99

     B P  

Your Locale Ltd

£1980.00

     B P

MBC



£    75.19

     B P 

J Tearne Trees


£  216.00

     B P 

Scalford Methodist

£  127.50

     B P 

Burnt Oak Developments
£  372.00

     B P

J Electrical


£     87.83

The reconciled balance on the general account of £23236.19 as at the 31st October was unanimously accepted as a true record of the Councils financial position and signed off by the Chairman.
19/859
Neighbourhood Plan:

Cllr Ingles confirmed the final draft had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and this was discussed by Councillors who after lengthy discussion unanimously agreed to accept the draft in its entirety, and that it should be submitted to Melton Borough Council as required for further scrutiny. 
It was also unanimously agreed that Cllr Ingles should express thanks to all contributors to this project on behalf of the Parish Council for their sterling work in reaching this point. Cllr Ingles was also thanked for his efforts in coordinating all the different groups and collating all the required paperwork.

19/860
Bridge Pillar Scalford back road
The Parish Council had appointed a company of Structural and Civil Engineers to carry out a survey of the bridge abutment at a cost of £500.00, this had revealed possible problems within the structure and it was agreed further investigation was required.
19/861
Increased Traffic to Twinlakes 
It had been suggested to the Council by a resident that it was intended to increase the activities at the theme park into the evening, which would increase more traffic movements. The Clerk was instructed to take the matter up with MBC to see if a license application had been submitted to extend the opening hours.
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19/862
Request for donation by Triangle Group:
It was unanimously to make a donation of £250.00 under s137 to assist in the funding of Christmas celebrations within the village.
19/863
Tree Warden:

Cllr Bryan confirmed she was the appointed Leicestershire County Council tree warden for the Parish Council.
19/864

Precept Planning:

The Clerk advised Councillors that the Precept would need to be set at the December meeting for the 20/21 year, Clerk to circulate financial information prior to meeting for consideration.
19/865

Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
Cllr Dodd requested that the Council asked the Borough Council for their interpretation of GDPO 2015 from the point of view what they take into account or otherwise. – Clerk to email request for clarification.

Cllr Spencer raised the matter of the shrubbery at the Village Hall and it was unanimously agreed to have this attended to, Cllr Spencer to arrange.
19/866
Items for Next Month’s Agenda: 
GDPO 2015
Queens Close

Traffic Calming
Bridge Abutment Scalford back road
Twin Lakes
The meeting closed at 8.32 pm

Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 16th December at 7.30 pm in Scalford Village Hall 
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council

Date:    ______________________
